
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 

June 2, 2023 

Sent via email and hard copy 
 
Allan Gebhard 
Barr Engineering 
4300 Market Point Drive, Suite 200 
Minneapolis, MN 55435 

Re: Approval of Time Extension Requested on May 17, 2023 

• Site Name:   Boise Cascade Mill 
• Site Address:   805 N. 7th Street, Yakima 
• Facility Site ID No.:  450 
• Cleanup Site ID No.:  12095 
• Agreed Order No.:  DE 13959 

Dear Allan Gebhard: 

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) approves your time extension request 
as detailed in your May 17, 2023 letter, Time Extension to Respond to May 4, 2023 Letter from 
Ecology Regarding: PLP Response Declining Ecology’s Proposed Interim Action. We appreciate 
the reasonableness of your request. We also appreciate your coordination efforts with the City 
of Yakima on their planned 2023 public works project in conjunction with cleanup requirements 
consistent with the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), Chapter 70A.305 RCW1. 

We look forward to your response to this letter. If you have any questions about this response 
and these opinions, please contact me by phone at 509-225-0304 or e-mail at 
John.Zinza@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 
John Zinza, PE 
Cleanup Project Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Regional Office 

 
1  https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=70A.305 


